

Everyone Welcome at Fleet United Reformed Church

Secretary: Margaret Armes 01252 650994 Email: b.armes@live.com

The United Reformed Church is a union of the Congregational Church in England, Wales and Scotland, the Presbyterian Church of England and the Churches of Christ.

17th December 2023

10am Service led by Revd Helen Everard

Vestry Elder: Moray Henderson

Vestibule Elder: Liz McClune

Communion Preparation: Carol Woods & Bee Griffiths

Stewards: Darrell Henderson & Angela Murray

Organ: Hymnal, produced by Carol Woods

Reader: Chris Porter

Reading: Isaiah 61:1-3; John 1: 6-8, 19-28

Footsteps: Not Meeting

Coffee: No refreshments today

The 10am Sunday Pulpit - December/January

~~~~~~~~~

24th Mrs Karen Smith

25th Monday Revd Helen Everard

31st Mr Andrew Gibb

**7th** Revd John Mackerness

**14th** Revd Helen Everard

### **December Diary Notes**

\_~~~~~~~~~

**20th** Wednesday coffee morning Christmas party, 10am

**Additional Services to be held during Advent**, all led by our Revd Helen. Further details can be seen on the Church notice board:

Today, 4pm. Carols and Christingles Service

Tuesday 19th December, 2pm. Service of Carols and Communion Monday 25th December, 10am. Christmas Day Celebration .

**Tuesday, 19th December. Family Christmas Fun Morning**, from 10.00 to 11.30 am. Children aged 0 to 11 with accompanying adult are welcome to come and enjoy games, songs and craft, all with a First Christmas theme.

~~~~~~~~

Alternative Gifts: If you are still struggling to find meaningful Christmas gifts you could consider those offered by 'Stand by Me', whose many alternative gifts are simple to buy on-line and offer a way for you and your loved ones to remember children who are less fortunate this Christmas. Full details and catalogue at www.standby.me.

The Flower Rota for 2024 will soon be displayed on the vestibule notice board. If you would like to donate the flowers, please add your name to any vacant Sunday. If you would like more information please speak to Liz McClune or Sandra Smith.

~~~~~~~~

If you would like to submit a contribution for inclusion in the **Spring issue of** "**In Touch**", please note that it should be with Christine by 18th February. As usual, email to <a href="mailto:christine.gibbons@beech-ride.co.uk">christine.gibbons@beech-ride.co.uk</a>.

